Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

DRAFT

Friday, October 5, 2007

1:30 p.m.

Wallace 622

Present: Ken Barber, Gerry Beller, Rich Ford, Rebecca Francis, Tom Guetzloff, Rob Harris, Jack Magan, Susan Marrash-Minnerly, Paula McCoy, Jeff Pietruszynski, John Richards, Roberta Salyers, Aaron Settle, Chi Slankard, Chuck Smith, Carolyn Sturgeon, Deb Wells, Naveed Zaman. 

Absent: Jerry Levine, Phoebe Levine.

Ex Officio:  WVSU President Hazo Carter, Interim Vice-president for Academic Affairs Charles Byers, Judith Whipkey (for WVSCTC President Bartley)

The meeting was called to order by Chair-elect, Tom Guetzloff  at 1:35 pm.  

It was moved and seconded that the minutes be approved as written. The motion carried unanimously

It was moved and seconded that the agenda be accepted as amended. The motion carried  unanimously.

Reports:

EPC -- Paula McCoy on behalf of the EPC’s current chair, Brenda Wilson. Written report attached) EPC reviewed six proposals from chemistry. Three were approved outright.  Three needed the following revision as required by the Office of Academic Affairs: “course descriptions must be printed in their entirety on the form rather than  just making  additions to existing descriptions. The three proposals will be resubmitted for a  faculty  senate vote next month . It was moved and seconded that the  report be accepted. The motion carried.

Scholarship Committee – Rich Ford reported that plans for the coming year include the determination of criteria for distributing the faculty scholarship. (Written report attached) It was moved and seconded that the report be accepted. The motion carried unanimously.
Questions and Responses to electronically submitted reports: 

President Carter.

Dr. Carter provided a written outline of his report. He has approved the  request to create a group to study the issue of chair release time. Jerry Levine has provided a list of suggested candidates, and President Carter  will appoint the committee. 

An ad is ready to be placed, and November 30, 2007 is the deadline for applications for the Vice President of Academic Affairs. In response to a question regarding the relatively short time line for applications, President Carter responded that this is really a continuation of the work that was begun last year.  In response to the question of whether or not November 30th is a hard deadline, he recommended that concerns and questions be made known to the faculty members who are serving on that committee.

Interim President Bartley.   

Judith Whipkey attending in Dr. Bartley’s place. There were no questions regarding his previously-submitted written report.

Interim Vice President Byers.  

Dr. Byers reviewed his previously-submitted written report.

Deans and chairs have been approved by President Carter. Vice-president Byers will recommend to Dr. Carter that all departments hold elections for chairs rather than some chairs being appointed.  

The Office of Academic Affairs is moving toward a decentralized and more open budget for departments. 

He reported that a budget should be finalized within a week.  The question was asked if pay raises have been considered for next year. Dr. Byers responded that this year’s budget is still under consideration, so he can’t answer for the coming year.  He said that only way to grow the college is to grow Academic Affairs, and that he recognizes the very real need for more faculty. In response to the question, “will this year’s raise take effect this month as promised,” Dr. Byers responded in the affirmative. 

BOG Report

There were no questions regarding Dr. Chuck Smith’s previously-submitted written report.

ACF Report

There were no questions regarding Dr. John Richards’ previously-submitted written report.

IBOA Report

Professor Judith Whipkey reported that the first meeting of the IBOA will be October 17, 2007.

Old Business:

Ad hoc Committee on the Role of the Senate – Dr. Magan

The Chair-elect thanked  Jack Magan for his work on this committee.

A written report was previously submitted via email. 

The committee recommends that the faculty senate be involved in the budget process of the college. Gerry Beller said that the faculty senate should set aside  additional time to receive training in how to read the budget so that faculty would have a clearer understanding of what it is doing and talking about.  Dr. Carter said that the first meeting of the budget advisory committee is to be a training session. He will request that Mr. Parker hold orientation meetings for the faculty. Chuck Smith noted the huge improvement in the amount of information being provided to faculty representatives from Mr. Parker’s office.

It was moved and seconded that the executive committee arrange to have the report of the ad hoc committee on the role of the senate brought before the general faculty at the December, 2007 meeting. The motion carried unanimously.

Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook Committee 

It was moved and seconded that the changes previously proposed by the senate; reviewed and approved by the Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook committee be approved. The motion carried unanimously. 

Senate Liaison to Standing Committees -- Dr. Guetzloff

Faculty senators will serve as ex officio members of committees. This will   open up the channel of information between committees and the senate.  Additionally it will make the workings of the committees a matter of record. It was moved and seconded to accept the slate as presented. The motion carried unanimously.

Following is the list of senate committee liaisons: 

1. Constitution, Bylaws, Handbook – Jack Magan
2. Cultural Activities – Susan Marrash-Minnerly
3. EPC – Jeff Pietruszynski
4. Faculty Personnel – Gerry Beller
5. Faculty Scholarship – Chi Slankard
6. General Education – John Richards
7. Library – Deborah Wells
8. Program Review --  Chuck Smith
9. Promotion and Tenure – Mike Lewis
10. Research/Faculty Development – Tom Guetzloff
11. Retention – Rob Harris
12. Teacher Education – Aaron Settle
13. Academic Appeals – no liaison member suggested

14. Executive Committee – no liaison member suggested

15. Faculty Grievance – no liaison member suggested

Administrative response to Senate Resolution regarding inequities in proposed release time policy

     Dr. Carter has appointed a committee to investigate this issue. 

General Education 

Jeffrey  Pietruszynski brought the following motion to the senate: 

In recognition that the Faculty of West Virginia State University support and acknowledge the importance of general education curriculum, and due to the fact that a majority of the General Education classes offered here at WVSU are staffed by part-time instructors, the General Education committee moves that Dr. Carter, in consultation with the VPAA, look into hiring more full-time faculty with course-load requirements dedicated to general education classes (especially GE 100 and GE 200).

There was much discussion. It was pointed out that not all general education courses are GE 100 and GE 200, that individual departments also offer a number of general education requirements. Gerry Beller pointed out that having too many adjuncts undermines the quality of our general education courses. Dr. Byers said that he is looking at joint appointments for new faculty.  It was moved and seconded that the motion be approved. The motion carried unanimously

New Business 

Request to rename Hill Hall Conference room in honor of Dr. Arline Thorn.

John Richards moved that the senate recommend to the All University Council  that the Hill Hall Conference room be named in honor of Dr. Arline Thorn. The motion was seconded and carried unanimously.

Election of Department Chairs

John Richards said that Dr. Byers had already addressed the issue in his written report. 

Reactivation of Ad hoc committee on Merit Pay 

At the recommendation of  some WVSU American Federation of Teachers members, John Richards moved that the Merit Pay committee be reactivated.  The motion was seconded.  Tom Guetzloff stated that the committee is still in existence. It has one year remaining in its charge from the faculty senate executive committee.  The current committee is, in reality, an oversight committee for the current merit pay policy.  It was suggested that a new committee be formed to study and revise the criteria for merit. John Richards withdrew his original motion and moved that the executive committee create a new committee to revise criteria  and develop a new instrument for merit pay.  It was seconded, and the motion carried unanimously.

Faculty Withdrawal of students

Chuck Smith moved  that  the executive committee adopt a plan for the senate to develop a proposal for changing university policy to allow faculty to administratively withdraw students from their classes and to  otherwise address other withdrawal issues. This proposal will be presented to the administration. The motion was seconded. Much discussion followed. There was general agreement that there needs to be major faculty input on thie question. The motion carried unanimously.
Adjournment

It was moved, seconded and the faculty senate meeting adjourned at 3:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan Marrash-Minnerly, MFA

for Phoebe Levine, PhD

Secretary

Faculty Senate                  
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